DRAINAGE BOARD MEETING JANUARY 6, 2020

The Rush County Drainage Board met in the Commissioner's Room of the Courthouse January 6, 202 at 10:30 a.m. with the following present: Mark Bacon, Paul Wilkinson, Bruce W. Levi, members; Marvin L. Rees, Surveyor; Leigh Morning, Board Attorney; Shelle Hendrix, Secretary.

The Surveyor began the meeting by asking the Board if they wished to re-organize. Levi made a motion to leave positions as they presently are, with a 2nd by Wilkinson. Motion carried.

WM. GARNER OPEN

The Surveyor reported a drainage problem caused by debris from the David Keim property consisting primarily of scrap wood, which is causing water to back up. Bacon stated the mound of saw dust and other debris is close to the creek and washes downstream causing drainage issues for other area landowners. Levi said he would call on Mr. Keim and talk to him about removing/cleaning up the debris. There will be a Hearing on February 3, 2020 at 10:30 a.m. to discuss a remedy for this issue and to establish an assessment for this drain.

CARR/STANLEY

The Surveyor asked the Board about signing permits and if we can use the rest of the money in the Wessler RR Contract. Morning stated that would be a question for Auditor Jodi Harr.

GEISE/STEVENS

The Surveyor reported he's still had no word on the value of the trees. Bacon suggested getting Chris Hershberger to quote a price for the trees.

GLENWOOD HEARING

The Surveyor reminded the Board of the Glenwood Hearing on Tuesday, January 21, 2020 at 10:30 a.m.

There being no further business to come before the Board, Levi made a motion to adjourn with a 2nd by Wilkinson. Motion carried and the meeting was adjourned.

Mark Bacon	Paul Wilkinson	Bruce W. Levi	